
                          Orono Veazie Water District Board of Trustees 
                                          December 10, 2019 at 7:00 PM 
                                              Orono Voters Reg Room 
 
 

1. Role Call Deb, Farahad, Ken and Boyd. 
                 

2. Consideration of Agenda 
 

3. Approval of Meeting Minutes no meeting in November canceled due 
to weather. Minutes from October approved. 

 
4. Public Comments and Questions - none. 

 
5. Review of Financials 

 Vendor Balance 

 Profit & Loss 

 Transactions 

 Balance Sheet 
 

6. Budget review approved. 
 

7. Superintendent’s Report  
North Main St is completed. 
District water is very work intense right now, doing 5 to 6 filters a day 
to have good water.  Thinking it is from the water tables being higher.  
Having organics tested in the wells right now. Spoke to Dennis Maher 
regarding a quote for 2 test wells.    
Fluoride, Matthew Hacheson, a Orono resident has contacted Orono, 
Veazie Town Managers and The Water District to see how to get it on 
the ballot regarding fluoride removal from the towns water supply. 
Rate Increase.  The Trustees gave permission to proceed with the rate 
increase.  
1215 State St THM – 63.3 HAA5 – 3.7 
Student Union THM – 37.1 HAA5 – 17 



We expect they will continue to drop.  We have ordered TOC bottles 
for each well to see how the organics are doing as well as ordered our 
own kits to test throughout the year. 
Trustee’s approve to move forward with the plants filters upgrade 
greensand and anthracite in the filter vessels. 

 
8. Public Comment and Questions 

 
9. Trustee Comments / Request for Information 

 
        10. Future Meetings January 14th Orono. 

 
11. Adjourn at 8:10pm. 

 
 
        


